
From: The Jarmans neil.jarman@ukgateway.net
Subject: Woking BC SADPD - Inspector Update Woking's Annual Monitoring Report (AMR)

Date: 9 March 2020 at 19:34
To: Chris Banks bankssolutionsuk@gmail.com
Cc: neil.Jarman@ukgateway.net

Dear Mr Banks
 
I have reviewed the Woking Annual Monitoring Report in relation to UA44.
 
I would draw the Inspector's attention to the following in relation to the sizes of dwellings being
supplied in Woking:
 
1    Table 7 on Page 19 shows that in the last year 78% of completions in the last year were 1 and 2
bed properties, only  22% 3 or 4 bed.
 
2.    Table 7 also shows the WBC targets to be 40% 1 and 2 bedroom properties in total and 60% 3
and 4 bed in total.
 
3.    These figues are of course over one year only.   From the report it is however possible to derive
figures for the last three years.  Table 3 on Page 16 gives delivery numbers for the last three years.  
Figure 7 on page 20 gives proportions of dwellings completed by size.   By applying those percentages
to the delivery numbers the overall percentages for the last three years can be derived:
 
 

Year Delivery

Number of Properties
4
bedroom

3
Bedroom

2
Bedroom

1
Bedroom

16-17 319 57 93 73 96
17-18 345 79 66 97 100
18-19 231 32 18 113 67
      
Total 895 169 177 283 263
      

 

Average
percentage of
total over three
years 19% 20% 32% 29%

      
 WBC Target 20% 40% 30% 10%
      

 
Deficiency to
target 1% 20% -2% -19%

 
 
From this it can be seen that in particular there has been an over delivery of 1 bedroom residences
and under delivery of 3 bedroom residences in the last three years compared to WBC targets.   WBC
officers may be able to provide more detailed figures and projections.  However the figures for the last
three years reinforces the opinion already clearly given by the inspector that the residential element of
site UA44 is suitable for low density development and that having a high density development as
proposed by Savills on behalf of Goldev at the December hearing  would only add to the imbalance of
supply.  
 
I hope this analysis will be of assistance to the Inspector.
 
 
Yours sincerely
 
 
Neil Jarman
 
 

From:	Chris	Banks
Sent: Monday, February 17, 2020 12:43 PM



Sent: Monday, February 17, 2020 12:43 PM
To: Chris Banks
Subject: Woking BC SADPD - Inspector Update
	
Dear All,
Please accept the following update email regarding the Woking Site Allocation DPD. The Email is in two parts.
 
Part One
The Inspector has published a Post Hearing Letter ID/10 ( attached) which is now on the WBCSADPD Web
Page. He is not calling for any responses to this except the Annual Monitoring Report (see Part Two)
 
Part Two
The Council’s latest Annual Monitoring Report was published on 19 December 2019, following the closure of the
Examination hearings.  In his Post-Hearings Letter (ID10) (at paragraph 3)  the appointed Inspector has indicated
that he would be taking this document into account in his Examination of the SADPD; however, as it was not
subject to discussion at the hearings he is minded to receive written representations on it.  To this end,  the
Inspector would welcome any written representations specifically on the latest version of the Annual Monitoring
Report by 1700 hrs on Monday 9 March, which should be submitted in one electronic Copy to Chris Banks the
Programme Officer. (Details as below) Paper copies are not required if you submit an electronic copy. However, if
you unable to send an electronic copy a paper copy will be accepted. (address as below)  Any submissions made
as part of this process will be made available on the Examination website in the usual way.”
 
Thanks and Kind Regards
 
Chris
 
	
--	
Chris Banks
Programme Officer
C/O Banks Solutions
64 Lavinia Way
East Preston, West Sussex
BN16 1EF
Tel: 01903 783722 ( Direct)
Mob: 07817 322750
email: bankssolutionsuk@gmail.com
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